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Statement relating to caesarean sections and inductions of labour 
at Hereford County Hospital

All Midwifery and Obstetric staffs at Hereford County Hospital are committed to supporting you to give birth to your baby in the safest and most appropriate manner as possible. This means that we will not interfere with the normal process of your pregnancy unless there are clinical indications for doing so.

Elective caesarean sections
Elective caesarean sections (performed before the woman goes into labour) will only be undertaken if there is believed to be a genuine risk to the life or physical wellbeing of the mother or her baby.  The decision to perform a caesarean section will be made by a senior member of the Obstetric team, a consultant or their Registrar.

An elective caesarean section will not be offered to someone who is anxious about labour or birth, or who thinks a caesarean section would be preferable to a normal delivery, or for other non-clinical reasons.  Anxiety about labour and birth is not unusual, and is something that should be discussed with your community midwife and /or a supervisor of midwives who will be able to provide support and advice to help alleviate any fears a prospective parent may have.
